
LICENSING EVIDENTIAL HEARINGS SUB COMMITTEE

ABERDEEN,  26 May 2016. Minute of Meeting of the LICENSING EVIDENTIAL 
HEARINGS SUB COMMITTEE.  Present:-  Councillor Carle, Convener; and 
Councillors Copland (as a substitute for Councillor Townson), Crockett, Malone 
and Nicoll. 

The agenda and reports associated with this minute can be found at:-
http://committees.aberdeencity.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=547&MId=42
39&Ver=4

Please note that if any changes are made to this minute at the point of 
approval, these will be outlined in the subsequent minute and this 
document will not be retrospectively altered.

MINUTE OF PREVIOUS MEETING OF 12 MAY 2016

1. The Sub Committee had before it the minute of its previous meeting of 12 May 
2016.

The Sub Committee resolved:
to approve the minute as an accurate record.

EXEMPT INFORMATION

IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE DATA PROTECTION ACT 1988 
(PRINCIPLE 1), THE PRESS AND PUBLIC WERE EXCLUDED FROM 
THE MEETING DURING CONSIDERATION OF THE FOLLOWING ITEM.

DECLARATION OF INTEREST

The Convener declared an interest as members of Unite.  He did not 
feel it necessary to leave the meeting during the Sub Committee’s 
deliberations.

REQUEST FOR THE SUSPENSION OF A TAXI DRIVER'S LICENCE AND TAXI 
LICENCE

2. With reference to article 1 of the minute of the meeting of Licensing Evidential 
Hearings Sub Committee of 2 May 2016, the Sub Committee had before it a letter 
dated 25 April 2016 from the Chief Constable, Police Scotland, c/o Aberdeen City 
Division, which in terms of sections 12 and 11 of the Civic Government (Scotland) Act 
1982, requested the suspension a taxi driver’s licence and a taxi licence. 

The licence holder was in attendance, accompanied by his representative.

Sergeant Gillian Flett was in attendance on behalf of Police Scotland.

http://committees.aberdeencity.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=547&MId=4239&Ver=4
http://committees.aberdeencity.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=547&MId=4239&Ver=4
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As a preliminary point, Sergeant Flett advised that she had received further information 
regarding the case later the previous day and wished to rely on that information in her 
submission. She further advised that the licence holder and his representative had only 
just been made aware of this information. 

The Sub Committee heard from the applicant’s representative regarding the additional 
information which Police Scotland had requested be entered into proceedings. The 
applicant’s representative advised that they sought an adjournment to consider that 
information and take legal advice. The applicant’s representative advised that they 
would not object to the suspension of the licences for the period of the adjournment.

The Sub Committee resolved:
to assign a further meeting of the Sub Committee on a date suitable for all to enable the 
licence holder to consider the new information and take legal advice; and to agree to 
suspend the taxi driver’s licence and taxi licence under paragraph 11 of Schedule 1 of 
the Civic Government (Scotland) Act 1982 until the date of the next meeting.

- SCOTT CARLE, Convener
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